
 

 

Route 637 (County Bridge Road) Bridge 

over Cat Point Creek  

Replacement Project  

Richmond County 
 

Notice of Willingness 
 

Find out about the proposed project to replace the Route 637 (County Bridge Road) 

bridge over Cat Point Creek in Richmond County.  

 

The project will replace the existing bridge, which was damaged during severe weather in 

June 2021. County Bridge Road is currently closed to through traffic at the bridge. This 

project will install a new, 110-ft. long concrete bridge over Cat Point Creek.  

During construction County Bridge Road will remain closed to through traffic at the bridge. 

Drivers will continue to follow the current posted detour route, which is approximately 11 

miles. For more information on this project and detour route, visit 

https://www.virginiadot.org/CountyBridgeRoad. 

 

Project information, including the National Environmental Policy Act document in the form 
of a Programmatic Categorical Exclusion, can be viewed on the project website and at the 
Virginia Department of Transportation (VDOT) Fredericksburg District office located at 87 
Deacon Road, Fredericksburg, VA 22405, 540-899-4288 or TTY/TDD 711, or at VDOT’s 
Northern Neck Residency, located at 734 Barnfield Road, Warsaw, VA 22572, (804) 333-
3696 or TTY/TDD 711. Please call ahead to ensure the availability of appropriate staff to 
answer your questions.  
 
In compliance with the National Historic Preservation Act, Section 106 and 36 CFR Pat 

800, information concerning the potential effects of the proposed project on properties 

listed in or eligible for listing in the National Register for Historic Places will be provided in 

the project’s environmental documentation. 

 

If your concerns cannot be satisfied, VDOT is willing to hold a public hearing. You may 

request that a public hearing be held by sending a written request to Jessica Graves, 

Project Manager, VDOT, 87 Deacon Road, Fredericksburg, VA 22405 on or prior to March 

30, 2022. If a request for a public hearing is received, notice of date, time and place of the 

hearing will be posted.  

 

VDOT ensures nondiscrimination and equal employment in all programs and activities in 

accordance with Title VI and Title VII of the Civil Rights Act of 1964.  If you need special 

assistance for persons with disabilities or limited English proficiency, contact Jessica 

Graves at 540-899-4288 or TTT/TDD 711.  

 
State Project: 0637-079-610  Federal Project: STP-PM06 (404) 

UPC: 120718 
From: 3.23 miles north of Cat Point Creek 
To: 3.25 miles south of Cat Point Creek 

 

https://www.virginiadot.org/CountyBridgeRoad

